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June 27, 2024 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 

 

I am writing this letter to recommend Brian Doherty for the IEC Young Professionals 

Competition. 

I have had the pleasure of working with Brian for several years through his time at NEMA in 

several capacities. As a member of the NEMA TS standards committees, I appreciate 

Brian’s efforts to coordinate meetings and mediate where needed. His passion for 

cooperation and standardization is imminently apparent, alongside his clear respect for the 

time and efforts of others. 

As a chair for the NEMA TS9 Standard, it has been a joy to work with Brian to push the 

standard from draft to release. Brian has worked tirelessly to ensure that the standard meets 

the needs of the users and has been very flexible in working with myself and the other 

members of the committee to see the project through. Brian has also shown a genuine 

interest in learning more about the standard and its impact on the traffic industry. 

Brian continues to earnestly pursue new methods to promote this new standard and is 

excited to find other partners to work with so that the standard is quickly and widely 

accepted. 

 

 

Kindest Regards, 

 

Ethan Coxsey 
Ethan Coxsey 

Director of Engineering 

 


